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Testimony Neither For Nor Against 
LD 923, “An Act to Improve Disclosure of Present and Future Costs to Maine 

Electricity Consumers” 
March 21, 2023 

 
Senator Lawrence, Representative Zeigler and distinguished members of the Joint 

Standing Committee on Energy, Utilities, and Technology, 

 My name is William Harwood and I am the Public Advocate, here today to testify 

neither for nor against LD 923, “An Act to Improve Disclosure of Present and Future Costs 

to Maine Electricity Consumers.” 

 The OPA generally supports public disclosure of how rates are determined. However, 

the phrase “deferred costs” is so ambiguous that it will be difficult to implement and may 

turn out to be of little value to most citizens. There are deferred costs for IRS/tax purposes; 

there are deferred costs for GAAP/accounting purposes; and there are deferred costs under 

PUC Accounting Orders for ratemaking purposes. Once we have a better idea of what the 

ultimate goal of the sponsor is, the OPA is hopeful that the Committee will be able to draft 

an amended version of the bill that addresses these concerns.  

Regarding Sec. 1, Sub. 2of the bill and the desire for public disclosure of electricity 

prices, the OPA has recently been doing some work on this. Our Office’s internal February 

Electric Rates Summary are attached as an example of what might be helpful to consumers. 

Thank you for your time, attention, and consideration of this testimony. The Office 

of the Public Advocate looks forward to working with the Committee on LD 923 and will 

be available for the work session to assist the Committee in its consideration of this bill. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

    
William S. Harwood 
Public Advocate  
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